
  
 
 

2000 – 10423 101 St NW,  
Edmonton, Alberta 
T5H 0E8 Canada 
epcor.com 

July 3, 2019   

Sent By Electronic Mail, RESS Electronic Filing and Courier 

Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
27-2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON   M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re:  EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership (“ENGLP”) EB-2018-0336 Application for 2020 to 
2024 Rates – Settlement Proposal – Amended Appendix K and Appendix L to reflect 
impacts of Ontario Regulation 24/19 

Enclosed please find amended Appendix K and Appendix L to the Settlement Proposal submitted on 
June 10, 2019 in the above noted proceeding.  

These amended appendices provide revised draft rate schedules and revised total bill impacts to reflect 
the inclusion of a one dollar per month charge for each account that the consumer has with the gas 
distributor pursuant to O.Reg 24/19. This one dollar charge is embedded in the Monthly Fixed Charge 
and will be remitted by the distributor to the IESO each month.  

The revised draft rate schedules and revised total bill impact tables have also been updated to reflect the 
gas supply charges approved in ENGLP’s most recent QRAM Decision and Interim Rate Order (EB-
2019-0162) issued on June 20, 2019. The inclusion of the one dollar charge for O.Reg 24/19 in the 
Monthly Fixed Charge was also reflected in EB-2019-0162.   

The Settlement Proposal filed on June 10, 2019 did not otherwise discuss the O. Reg 24/19 one dollar 
charge in the issue by issue discussion and associated tables, and EPCOR has not updated the body of 
the settlement or associated tables to include the impact of these charges.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

[Original signed by] 
 
 
Vince Cooney 
Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs, Ontario  
EPCOR Utilities Inc. 
vcooney@epcor.com  
(647) 730-0013 


